
ABERFELDY COMMUNITY COUNCIL 
Meeting 

Zoom Discussion 

Tuesday 1st December 2020 at 7.30pm  

MINUTES DRAFT 

Welcome  

Victor Clements (Chair), Lorraine Reed (Vice Chair), Elaine Fraser Murdoch (Secretary), Jean Duff 
(Treasurer), Val Ferguson, Karen Mackay. 

In Attendance: Cllr John Duff, Norma Carr (Community warden). 

Apologies  

No apologies 

Minutes of previous meeting 

The minutes were agreed, proposed by JD, seconded by EFM. 

Matters Arising 

EFM was still working on proposal to locate a remembrance bench for Ian Menzies at the Black 
Watch memorial. 

John Duff liaising with PKC officers re: additional lighting in the Square above Habitat café. 

There had been no further cases of dog thefts in Highland Perthshire. 

VF had attended the remembrance event on behalf of the CC. The appreciation of the Legion for 
funds to purchase wreath was expressed. 

There was confirmation that 3 X gritting barrows would be supplied to those who had expressed 
interest in them in Aberfeldy. 

The old Square benches had been moved down to business park for safe keeping. Thanks to Fiona 
McEwan for keeping them up to now. There was a need to find another home for second bench. 
EFM to investigate option at Moness as first choice. Tayside Crescent is second choice. VC to speak 
to Feldy in Bloom and Dalweem re options there. 

 

Crime Prevention and Community Safety 

Nothing to report. 

 

Focus Topics: 

Coronavirus 

The PKC area was still in Tier 3. Things in Aberfeldy seemed to be working fine at present, although 
the town was quiet. 

There was currently a debate ongoing about holiday dates for schools. 

There is currently a walk in testing unit at Thimblerow carpark in Perth, open 8am- 8 pm daily, 
seven days a week. 



Birks Cinema Query 

VC to contact Birks Cinema re getting a short summary of structure of cinema and how it operates. 

 

Resilience Plan 

VC to contact John Steel at Locus Centre re getting access to Town Hall. VF had updated Flooding 
Plan, and main aspects of resilience plan are in place if key contact details are updated. 

 

Griffin Community Benefit Panel  

Micro grants 

There was one application to judge after the meeting. 

 

Main Fund 

Steps to take forwards the endowment fund are ongoing. 

 

Reports        

Chair 

We had received a road safety report from Pat Spicer. Efforts have been disrupted by COVID, but 
speed equipment is out at present, the Puffin Crossing is installed, and the pop up policeman has 
recently been deployed again. 

Secretary 

No further report. 

Treasurer 

We currently had £15,000 of warden money, £2187.44 in micro grant money, £20.87 of road 
safety money and £387.35 of admin money, which will shortly be made up to £700 again by PKC. 

 
Planning 
Nothing to report. 
 
Cllrs Reports 
Off street parking was free throughout the PKC area in December. 
 
AOCB 
 
Date of Next Meeting     Tues 2nd February 2021. We can meet in January if circumstances suggest 
this might be necessary. 

 


